
Our Vision: ‘Achieving great things through learning
and growing together in a love-filled Christian

family
‘That they shall have life, life in all its fullness!’John 10:10

Headteacher’s Message
Dear Parents and Carers,
Wow, what a busy but joyous half term we have had in
the lead up to Christmas. We really have made up for
the past few years of covid restrictions with wonderful
nativities, Christmas cracker concerts, church services,
parents evening, pantomimes and parties! It has been
brilliant to have so many parents and carers back in
school and church. To see all of the fun things we have
experienced over the last few weeks, please see our
gallery and news sections
on our website.

Our Year 5 RotaKids would like to thank you all from the bottom of
their hearts for your generous donations of toys for families in need
and refugees living in Darwen. Some of the toys will also be sent to
children in Ukraine, who have lost almost everything in the war.

Wellbeing Warriors
Our Wellbeing Warriors have been extremely busy creating new
posters to highlight ‘idling’ around our school and the dangers of it.
Idling is the term used for when a car is stationary but the engine is still
running. This creates harmful toxic emissions that can make us really
poorly. They want to spread this message, especially to our
parents and carers so they will be out with their posters
over the next few weeks to promote their campaign and
record any idling that they see, especially directly outside
our school boundary.

https://www.stbarnabasdarwen.co.uk/photo-gallery-category/our-gallery
https://www.stbarnabasdarwen.co.uk/news


Attendance
Well done to all of our classes for their amazing attendance so far this year. It has been great to
see different classes winning the amazing attendance award and an extra fun session on the
MUGA each week. The Government attendance target is 95% but our school and Trust target is
96%. For the Autumn 2 half term our whole school attendance dropped to 95.16%. However, we
did have a lot of bugs and viruses going around in the weeks leading up to Christmas, which
significantly affected our infant classes. We will continue to closely monitor attendance and
parents of children whose attendance is causing a concern will be contacted.
We awarded ‘Amazing Attendance’ certificates to children with over 96% attendance at the end
of this Autumn term. Well done to everyone who had an amazing attendance award! We will be
awarding Amazing Attendance awards at the end of the Spring term too.
Autumn 1 Attendance

Autumn 1 & 2 Attendance

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

93.65% 92.90% 96.21% 96.55% 96.00% 95.25% 95.57%


